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But as it is written, to whom he was not spoken of, they shall see: and they that have not heard shall understand. Romans 15:21

February 28, 2022


February 2022 Prayer Letter


Dear Prayer Warriors,


February was another busy and fruitful month for us on the deputation trail. We were in the 
states of Texas, Arkansas, Oklahoma, Louisiana, Mississippi, Alabama, Georgia, and 
Tennessee during the course of the month. Praise the Lord that He has continued to keep us 
safe and that He has kept our minivan running well!


While we were out soul winning with Iglesia Bautista Libertad of Grand Prairie, Texas, I was 
privileged to be able to talk to Armando about salvation. Even though it was a bit chilly for 
his liking on that Saturday morning, he still was willing to invite me into his apartment and to 
invite Christ into his heart to be his Saviour. Hallelujah! We are thankful for the opportunities 
we have on the road to show people that Jesus wants to save them, too.


During the past month, Charity has really began walking on her own a whole lot more. We 
have enjoyed showing her so many different parts of the country, and we are excited for what 
we will be able to show her in the time to come!


In March, we have meetings scheduled in Arizona, California, Nebraska, Texas, and 
Mississippi. We need your continued prayers for our safety and for the well being of our 
vehicle given we have a busy month of driving ahead of us.


In Christ’s service,


Tim Pontius

Missionary to México with BIMI
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